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We Need Your Reports!

Many of our Research Associates are
already beginning to report their 1995
results, which is deeply appreciated.
Remember’ that your observations,
both positive and negative, are the ba-
sis for all new discoveries, and that we
need to hear from as many of you as
possible. We now have some 2,000
participants, enough to enable rapid
progress in understanding bat house
roosting preferences—but only if you
keep us informed. All reports received
before January 15 will be included in
our data analysis for the spring issue
of the Bat House Researcher.

Advances in Bat House
Materials

New experiments in bat house designs
suggest that bat houses don’t neces-
sarily have to be made of wood, which
can create heavy houses. Marvin
Maberry of Daingerfield, Texas, de-
signed a lightweight, all-plastic bat
house (Figure 1). To create the roost-
ing partitions, he used plastic Gutter-
guard (available in hardware stores)
wrapped around PVC tubes. Maberry
spaced three 6-inch-wide strips of the
1/4-inch mesh about an inch apart,
wrapping them “conveyor-belt style”
around 3/4-inch PVC, which created
the correct crevice widths and allowed
bats to roost on both sides of the mate-
rial. The house plan was based on
BCI’s large nursery model. Because
plastic mesh also takes up less space
than wooden partitions, Maberry’s
house provides nearly double the nor-
mal roosting area and weighs approxi-
mately 75% less. Furthermore, the all-
plastic construction means it may last
a lifetime.

On both sides of the exterior,
Maberry drilled two vertical rows of
three ventilation holes 3/4 inches in
diameter and about an inch apart, be-
ginning six inches from the bottom.
He covered them with PVC that had
been cut in half lengthwise, extending

Figure 1. This all-
plastic bat house built
by Marvin Maberry is
occupied by 700
Mexican free-tailed
bats. Note bats
roosting between
Gutterguard plastic
screening.
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about three inches above and below
each row of holes. This provided ven-
tilation without allowing entry of
light.

The first of Maberry’s all-plastic-
design houses was tested by Carol and
Baxter Adams near Medina, Texas,
and attracted an estimated 700 Mexi-
can free-tailed bats (Tadarida brasilien-
sis) during its first season. The second
was tested by Tony Koch in Oregon,
who has long had a high success rate
with bat houses. This one, however,
failed to attract any bats. Koch be-
lieves that his little brown bats (Myotis
lucifugus) don’t like white interiors.
He has made houses of white styro-
foam for use in his warm barn (with
shallow nail holes punched into the
styrofoam roosting surfaces for
footholds), but they weren’t occupied
until he painted interiors with black
acrylic latex paint. He will now try
painting the inside of Maberry’s house
black for another trial next season.

Maberry’s idea of an all-plastic bat
house could be a breakthrough for ex-
tending house longevity. He is cur-
rently building new designs, dark-
ened inside and out and carefully
vented for use in direct sun. This win-
ter, BCI hopes to compare a pair of all-

plastic bat houses with a pair of our
wooden nursery houses under identi-
cal circumstances. It will be exciting to
observe bat choices, though we must
emphasize that at this time we do not
know whether all-plastic houses will
provide adequate temperature ranges
and temperature stability when ex-
posed to full sun. (Regardless of the
material used, it is increasingly appar-
ent that most bats choose houses that
receive full sun for much of the day.)

Innovative Roost
Partitions

Surface roughness of landing and
roosting areas is an important element
in bat house success. Rough lumber
alone has been used successfully, but
such wood is often warped, difficult to
work with, and still may not meet the
needs of nursery colonies whose
young require extra-secure footholds.
Lisa Williams and Cal Butchkoski
of the Pennsylvania Game Commis-
sion developed a successful method
for providing secure footing on wood-
en surfaces. Because they found that
even 1/8-inch grooves in plywood
partitions and landing areas substan-






